
School Board CIP Question #: 32 
 
 

ARLINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: June 1, 2021  
 
TO: Members of the School Board 
 
VIA: Dr. Francisco Durán, Superintendent 
 
FROM: Lisa Stengle, Executive Director, Planning and Evaluation 
 
CIP Question:  How does uncertainty about our projections affect the CIP? If the projections 
change in the fall and indicate that we don’t need additional seats anymore, can we change 
the Career Center plan at that point?  
  
Response: Projections are not certain in any CIP, instead projections are an educated guess of 
future student enrollment levels based on existing data and recent trends. The pandemic has 
added more uncertainty to the 2020 projections.  Sept. 30, 2021 enrollment and the 2021 10-
Year Projections will provide be an opportunity to reassess the impact of pandemic enrollment 
on projected future enrollment.  Staff will continue to watch additional data that factors into 
projections including students who remain with APS once enrolled and housing development.    

  
Secondary enrollment growth has been on the radar for more than five years (see Appendix 
A), and we must begin preparations for the growth since any new school is likely to take a 
minimum of 5 years from approval in the CIP through building to opening for students.     

  
Fortunately, the CIP has some flexibility, and the School Board has used this flexibility over time 
to adjust and align projects with projected long-term enrollment needs. The School Board is 
scheduled to adopt another CIP next year, prior to construction on the Career Center site. If the 
2021 10-Year projections show a change, there will be an opportunity to reconsider the Career 
Center project before construction gets underway.    
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